## MIDDLESEX GOVERNING BODY MEETING AGENDA MAY 02, 1994 7:30 P.M.

- 1. Call to order at 7:30 p.m..
- 2. Invocation
- 3. Welcome guests
- 4. Approval of previous Minutes
- 5. Reports
  - a. clerks
  - b. utility supervisor
  - c. chief of police
  - e. commissioners
- 6. Review Items
  - a. Letter from Triax Cablevision
  - b. Signed SOC from DEHNR
  - c. contract between Zebulon & Middlesex
  - e. copy of Board Of Adjustment Meeting
- 7. Old Business
  - a. review map for ETJ
  - b. Planning Board Vacancy
  - c. House Numbering (attachments)
  - d. Roll Out Trash Containers (attachments)
- 8. New Business
  - a. Water adjustment-Pat Snead written request from \$89.30 to \$37.60
  - b. Request from Nash County Economic Dev. Commission
  - c. First draft of 1994-95 budget. Set date for budget workshop.

## May 02, 1994

On Monday Night, May 02,1994 the Middlesex Governing Body met in regular session with members Mayor Harvey Lewis, Commissioners Naomi Powell, David Jordan, Isaac Lewis, Jerry Daniel and Bascoe Lewis present. Mayor Lewis called the meeting to order and the invocation was given by Commissioner Daniel.

Commissioner Jordan moved to accept the Minutes of the previous meeting as correct, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Powell and carried unanimously.

Commissioner Jordan moved to accept the Financial Statements for the month of April as being correct, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Bascoe Lewis and carried unanimously.

Chief Brock was present to give a report on the activities of the police department for the previous month.

Commissioner Bascoe Lewis stated that Supervisor Wilson had reported to him that the motor in the small Dodge pickup needed repair and after viewing the truck, he felt it might be wiser to buy a new truck than to spend lots of money on a ten year old truck. He said that he had located a 1993 Dodge truck with 15,000 miles for \$13,000.00. The board asked the clerk to look into the possiblilty of buying a one-half ton pick up truck under state contract bid, before committing to buy one.

Commissioner Bascoe Lewis then stated that he had looked at the streets in town, and several needed some repair this year, and there were three streets that were included in the new annexation that needed to be paved.

The board members reviewed: (1) a letter from Triax Cable Company concerning rates, (2) a signed copy of the Special Order of Consent releiving the town from the sewer moratorium, and (3) a rough draft of a contract between Middlesex and Zebulon for Zebulon to handle Middlesex wastewater, and (4) a copy of the Minutes of the last meeting of the Board of Adjustments.

The board reviewed a map to determine the ETJ on East US264A and Commissioner Bascoe Lewis stated that he felt that the town should consider looking at increaseing the ETJ one mile in each direction from the newly annexed areas. The clerk was instructed to get a map done showing those boundaries before the next meeting.

The clerk explained to the members that Dennis Pittman from the Nash County Mapping Department had contacted her about the new house numbering system that was being done to comply with the 911 Emergency Service being implemented in this area.

Clerk Bissette stated that Pittman said the county had the expertise to assign a number every 10 feet and wanted to know where to stop and begin numbering in Middlesex. The way the city limit is drawn, some parts have one side of the road inside the city and the other half will be outside. This would make it hard for numbering. The county numbers will be five digit numbers and the town's are three digit numbers. She stated that Nash County would number everthing right on through town if we desired them too or else they preferred that they number to the first intersection near town and Middlesex number out to that intersection. If they number inside the city, they will furnish new street signs and assign numbers to each dwelling.

Commissioner Bascoe Lewis moved to request that Nash County do numbering inside the city limits in order for the system to be uniform, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Daniel and carried unanimously.

Commissioner Bascoe Lewis moved to adjust Mrs. Maude Snead's water bill from \$89.30 to \$37.60 per written request, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Daniel and carried unanimously.

The board read a request from Nash County Economic Dev. Corporation for funding of \$1.00 per captia, in the 1994-1995 budget, Commissioner Daniel moved to include it in the comming budget, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Jordan and carried unanimously.

The clerk gave each member a rough copy of the 1994-95 budget and a work shop was set for May 11, at 7:30 p.m..

Commissioner Daniel asked the clerk to look into the possiblity of adopting a fire tax inside the city limits for the fire department, instead of relying on yearly contributions from the town.

Commissioner Jordan moved to ask Peirson and Whitman to update the plans for water and sewer services to the area on NC231 in order that it can be reviewed at the next regular meeting, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Daniel and carried unanimously.

Commissioner Jordan moved to recess this meeting until Thursday, May 05, 1994 at 10:00 a.m. in order to review the information the clerk could get on bids for a truck, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Daniel and carried unanimously.

Peggy Bissett Town Clerk

Mayor Harvey Lewis 24.
Commissioners
David Jordan 258
Bascoe Lewis 200
Jerry Daniel
Isaac Lewis 22
Naomi Powell 188

May 05, 1994

On Thursday, May 5, 1994 at 10: 00 a.m. the Middlesex Governing Body re-convened its recessed meeting, Members present were Mayor Lewis, Commissioners David Jordan, Isaac Lewis and Bascoe Lewis, absent were members Jerry Daniel and Naomi Powell.

Mayor Lewis called the meeting to order and asked the clerk for any information she had obtained on the State Contract Prices for pick up trucks.

Clerk Bissette stated that she had learned that Tendell Ford Company in Gastonia had a contract for a V6 Inline, 8'bed, auto, air, am,fm for \$10,505.99 and Bobby Murray Chev. in Raleigh had a V6,8'bed, auto transmission, am fm radio and bumber for a Chevy Cheyanne Pick Up truck for \$11,081.10.

Commissioner Isaac Lewis moved to purchase the truck under State Contract from Bobby Murray Chev., his motion was seconded by Commissioner Bascoe Lewis, and carried. The color white was chosen.

Commissioner Bascoe Lewis moved to have the streets discussed at the last meeting surveyed in order to get them paved this year, his motion was seconded by Commissioner Isaac Lewis and carried. The clerk was instructed to contact Donnie Liles of Bailey and see when he could get the work done.

Being no further business, Commissioner Jordan moved to adjourn.

Peggy Bissette,
Town Clerk

Mayor Harvey Lewis Afrommissioners
David Jordan 289
Isaac Lewis JL
Bascoe Lewis 108